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C/- Mapua Hall,           info@ourmapua.org 
52 Aranui Road, 
MAPUA.  7005 

Dear Karen and the Mapua Hall Society Committee, 

Thank you for talking with me on Tuesday 30th November in response to the ‘User Update’ MDCA received from Mapua Hall on 
the committee’s decision to enforce the requirement for all Mapua Community Hall users to present their My Vaccine Pass. 

At the MDCA’s Executive meeting held on Tuesday 23rd November, the Executive also discussed how the Traffic Light System 
could impact MDCA meetings moving forward, with consensus reached on the following position: 

MDCA will comply with the Covid Protection Framework (Traffic Light System) in such a way that is fully inclusive of all members 
and residents within our community and will look to guidance from Mapua Hall and our TDC representatives to ensure we can 
achieve this in a compliant, safe and inclusive manner. 
 
MDCA are aware that some in our community are anxious about navigating the changing Covid situation and this is unknown 
territory and worrying for many.  However MDCA supports community members’ continued access to community facilities and 
public meetings. 
 
Our understanding of Mapua Hall’s decision is you have chosen to operate using the My Vaccine Pass only, even though the 
Traffic Light System at Orange clearly allows Indoor Public Meetings / Events of up to 50 participants regardless of vaccination 
status provided attendees are spaced at least 1 metre apart and mask-wearing is mandatory. 

We were hoping to continue to hold our Public Meetings in this manner, while fully adhering to capacity limits, scanning-in / 
signing in, masking and social distancing procedures.  Since the turnout to our Public Meetings is generally less than 30 people, 
and assuming we continued to have access to the larger Main Hall, this was considered the best way forward. 
 
However, given the Hall has now taken the decision on behalf of all Hall users to strictly enforce My Vaccine Pass, MDCA is 
seeking clarification on the processes that will be in-place at our meetings. 

Specifically, can you please confirm the following: 

 Vaccine Pass must be presented and identification verified (via drivers licence?) prior to entry 
 Who has responsibility for enforcing and verifying My Vaccines Pass? (Hall or MDCA) 
 No limits on meeting size will apply 
 No social distancing is required (so can we revert to meeting in the Bill Marris Room?) 
 Mask wearing will not mandatory  

 
We look forward to your earliest response. 
 
Kind Regards 

Marion Satherley   Paul McIntosh 
MDCA Secretary   MDCA Chairperson 
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Events guidelines
COVID-19 Protection Framework guidance if you operate in the events sector.

 

  

Events guidelines 
Framework guidance if you operate in the events sector.Framework guidance if you operate in the events sector. 
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Public facilities guidance 
COVID-19 Protection Framework guidance if you operate a public facility. 
 

 

 


